

Come to school – it's really cool! Be on time – it helps you shine!

Fortnightly Class 2 Newsletter



Friday 03/10/2025

Your child's learning is very much a partnership between home and school so if you have any concerns at all please telephone the school office, come and see us or contact via email.

Staff Contact Details

Year 1

a.lucarelli@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk a.bamber@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk

Year 2

s.ramsay@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk School Office Tel: 01772 729880

Certificate Winners

Curriculum Awards Year 2

Tommy – For excellent answers in Maths. **Polina** – For super sounding out and blending in reading.

Oakley – For super maths work and being a helpful friend.

Joel – For putting lots of effort into all his classwork this week.

Christian Value Awards/Diamond 9

Layla - For being Thankful

Lewis – Max said that Lewis showed courage. He was upset to come to school but then got on with his day and was brave.

lyla – For always being courageous and patient.

Nora J – For wonderful creativity and her beautiful artwork in RE this week.

Star Writer

Elsie – For going the Extra Mile with your Harry speech bubble

Freya – For remembering your capital letters and full stops in your sentences.

Harry – For super sentences in English this week.

Anna – For super work using adjectives in her sentences.



Class Open Door

Please, feel free to visit classrooms and ask any questions you may have.



Year 1

Monday 3:20pm - 3:40pm

Year 2

Monday 3:20pm - 3:40pm

Key Dates

Sun 12th Oct – Harvest Service 10.30am @ St Christophers Church You are very welcome to join us.

Wed 15th Oct - Open Evening New Starters Sept 2026

Thurs 23rd Oct – Harvest Day - £2 donation & non-uniform Details to follow.

Fri 24th Oct - Close for half term @ 3.15pm

Class News

In Year 1...

We are so proud of the children's performance in Autumn Praise! They were full of excitement and did such a wonderful job sharing their work with you.

In English, we've been enjoying Harry the Happy Mouse. Jaxon did brilliantly - stepping into the role of the sad Frog, which gave us the chance to ask questions and understand the character more deeply. In Maths, we've been exploring whole numbers and learning how they can be split into parts using the part-whole model. In RE, we learned about the Jewish festival of Sukkot and even made our own Sukkah shelters.

A quick reminder about morning drop-off: we kindly ask that all caregivers say goodbye at the Year 1 door rather than coming into the classroom. This helps the children continue building independence with their belongings, makes supervision easier, and supports our safeguarding policy. Parents should only come into the building if invited by a member of staff.

You're always welcome to pop in during Open Door on Monday afternoons, send notes in with your child, or email me at a.lucarelli@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk. For urgent messages, please contact the school office. We'd be grateful if you could share this reminder with anyone involved in drop-off.

Thank you so much for your support and cooperation. *Mrs Lucarelli*



Class News

In Year 2 ...

What a wonderful sight to see so many parents attend our 'Autumn Praise' celebration yesterday! The children have worked hard all week learning and practising our poem 'Bonkers about Conkers'. They were delighted to perform it for so many of you and have been busy planting conkers on our school field and even put some out as treats for the squirrels we often see outside climbing in the trees.

We have also been collecting adjectives to describe the conkers, and generated verbs to describe the different ways we can move a conker. The children have also written extended noun phrases using these.

In our Maths work we have been focussing on counting in 2s, 5s, 10s and steps of 3. The children have explored the different number patterns, found missing numbers and discussed their observations.

In our Science lesson, last week, we investigated animal diets to identify carnivores, omnivores and herbivores. This week we have been looking at human body structure, naming and labelling the parts of the human body.

In RE we have identified that the Bible is in two parts – the Old Testament and the New Testament and talked about our favourite bible stories from both sections.

Notices...

Uniform Policy – Earrings

To clarify, it clearly states on our website (see uniform and PE flyer) that **no** earrings or jewellery should be worn for PE for Health and Safety reasons. Please remove earrings before children come to school, Thank you.

For Class 1 and Class 2 - PE day is MONDAY.

Homework

This will be sent home on a **Thursday** and should be completed and returned on **Monday**. Please ensure Reading books are returned every Monday as they are used by other groups each week. We would also request that you sign your child's record when they have read at home and please record any other books your child has read at home in addition to their school reading book.

Thank you for your co-operation and understanding. Have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Ramsay and Mrs Edwards



